Kingston Action Group 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 7 February 2023
Present: Vicki Scott,  Steve Berry,  Catherine Dampney,  David Hoare, Barrie Lambert, Rob Watson and Tony Wheeler.

1. Minutes of the meeting held on 13 December were approved. There were no matters  arising not covered by agenda items

2. Finance
2.1
Steve had circulated a report. The balance shown in the most recent bank statement dated 10 January was £1401.78.  Payments owing amounted to £601.96 leaving £799. 82 available to spend. Rob was given a cheque for £241.96 but the payment to Catherine was held over until the final cost of the notice board was known.

Of the £3000 given to the Action Group by the KPC in the current financial year, £2869.32 had been spent, leaving around £130 still to spend. It was agreed to buy 2000 snowdrop bulbs at a cost of £320. 

2.2
Despite efforts made by both Rob and William Meyer, the grant due from the South Downs Trust under the CARES programme had still not been received. However, it was agreed not to press the Trust for an answer until it was confirmed that the school would be interested in making use of the proposed facilities at the Garden. Catherine would ask Linda Douglas, Chair of the school Governors, to contact the new school head.

2.3
An application for a grant of £2200 had been made to the National Garden Scheme’s Community Gardens project. The outcome would not be known until early April. If this succeeded, the sum could be joined with the capital element of the CARES money to pay for a shelter, for the construction of which an estimate of £4,400 had been obtained from Sussex Green Woodworking, a company based in Kingston.

3. Community Garden
3.1
Work had resumed in late January after a winter break. Mulch had been spread on the central plot and elsewhere.  Additional mulch might be needed on some of the beds but a decision on this would not be made until  April when more plants would be showing. The greenhouse base had – mostly -  been sanded and levelled and eight of the planned 12 paving stones installed. The paths crossing the central bed were now being lined with wood. The first signs of spring life had begun to appear in the garden, with shoots evident on some of the hedgerow trees.
3.2  
Catherine had arranged for a noticeboard to be made at an estimated cost of around £300. This work had been completed by the end of January. The next stage was to install the two posts to which the noticeboard would be attached. All this work would be completed by the contractor.  Steve had asked for suggestions about what would go on the noticeboard, besides a brief history of the site and programme of future work. Wildlife sightings would be a useful addition, as well as a large typeface sign proclaiming the identity of the site. It was agreed that Steve would draft an application to the KPC under their Small Grants Scheme to pay for the noticeboard.
3.3
Catherine had also arranged for a contact to visit the garden to investigate the possibility of a water supply.
3.4
David would try to discover from LDC whether planning permission for the shelter might be needed. It was thought that this was unlikely.

3.5
It was agreed that we should invite any new members of KPC to visit the site when their identities were known. A formal public opening might best be postponed until the late summer or autumn. 

4
KPC update
4.1
Maria had now left the village but would stay on as Chair of the Parish Council until the end of April.  At the same time, Chris Moulder was also to leave the KPC thus leaving a number of vacancies to be filled.
4.2
Chris Rae had declined to make the suggested improvements to the footpath behind the school but instead intended to close the gap in the fence and compel people to take the far muddier route.

4.3
A planning application for a three bedroom house at Top Yard had been submitted and was likely to be approved.

4.4
It was agreed that more information should be provided to villagers by the KPC on spending plans for the Saxondown windfall money and that this was best done via The Kingston News. The bulk of the money would go on further traffic calming measures. No firm plans had yet been made for the siting of the boules court.

5
Development at Castelmer Fruit Farm
5.1
A planning application had been submitted for ten homes, a combination of flats, semi-detached and detached houses spread across six buildings, two of which were to be of three storeys. At a meeting with residents, one major concern expressed had been the generation of additional traffic in the village and in particular at the junction with Ashcombe Lane. David was to present a draft response by the KPC at their meeting on 8 February.

5.2
Tony would submit his own comments to the planning authorities. He was adamantly opposed to the application in its present form since it failed to address properly either the inadequacy of the sewerage system or the lack of adequate vision at the road junction. He believed that the development was too dense, that car parking provision was insufficient for the scale of the development and that the houses would not blend with the existing architecture in the village. He questioned whether development on this scale was needed at all. 

6
South East In Bloom
It was agreed that we would enter again this year. David would – we hoped – confirm that KPC would again pay the entrance fee. Vicki would complete the application form.

7
Future Plans
The regular work parties on Tuesday mornings had just been reinstated.

8
Next meeting would be held on 21 March at 4.45 at The Pavilion.
